TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 1st September 2019 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Laura Paillat (Cornwall-Finistère initiative), Yvonne Byles (St Germans), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Peter Crumpler (Penzance), Karen Bennett (Penzance), Louisa Marsh (Calstock), Robert Jobson (Redruth), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), Brian Battye (Newquay)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Christine Martin (Torpoint), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven), Francis Dufort (Lostwithiel), Keith Shaw (Callington), Vanessa Moyle ((Redruth), Toni Olsson (Restormel-Dittmarschen), Steven Daniell (Restormel-Dittmarschen|)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

After the addition of Rachael Killick (Truro-Morlaix) the minutes were proposed as a true record by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) and seconded by Janet Fincher (Torpoint). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

None
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Other correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
Sue reported on the Bristol conference; she and Rick were to attend and would report back to the next meeting. Sue also reported on the email re the 2020 Fete de Bretagne. Neither had been received by other delegates and Sue would forward them to delegates. It was a short deadline.









ACTION: Sue

5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue welcomed the delegates and thanked them for giving up another fine Sunday afternoon for the benefit of twinning.
The period between our last meeting in April and getting together in September is probably the busiest time for our associations. Many visits have taken place between the twinned towns and members have also been busy participating in local events within their own communities to raise much-needed funds for future activities.
The TCC event in June, the boules competition, attracted a good number of applicants and play was of a very high standard. It was lovely to see teams including young people and very heartening to see a new overall winner of the competition. As one member of the victorious Saltash team observed “this one is for Liam”. Liam Bradley was always a faithful delegate and participant in the competition and I’m sure he would have been looking down with great satisfaction.
We now come to September and as in the last few years it is the stalwart few who have managed to get here. Putting the meeting much later risks it getting too close to the AGM for a balanced programme, but is it time to consider moving the third meeting of the year until July? This could be discussed at the AGM in November.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Current Account at HSBC

Balance carried forward 14th August 2019 

£3713.78
INCOME since April Meeting

Affiliation £20.00

Boules £63.00
TOTAL Income £83.00
EXPENDITURE since April Meeting

£00.00
TOTAL Expenditure 



£00.00

Increase in balance since April Meeting 

£83.00
The insurance payment “holiday” should continue into next year.

Keith reiterated the fact that he would be resigning his position as treasurer.

Sue mentioned the fact that she had questioned sending out hard copies of agendas, minutes etc to a few delegates would had never appeared at meetings. At a time when environmental issues were being raised those delegates had been requested to confirm that hard copies were still required.

Sue underlined the need for all associations to pursue the search for a new volunteer to take on the Treasurer’s role from November and asked that all associations make twinning members Cornwall-wide aware of the vacancy.











ACTION: All associations

7. AGM 2019
The Penventon has offered the same price as 2018 for coffee on arrival plus a two-course meal. All the conditions from last year had been noted and would be addressed. A choice of beef would incur a £2.50 supplement. Menu choices would have to be handed in one month in advance. The menu was discussed and the decision was: Boeuf Bourgignon, Plaice and Spinach & Ricotta Ravioli followed by Lemon Posset, Fresh Fruit Platter or Cheese Slate. A £3.50 subsidy for delegates was proposed by Steven Daniell (Restormel-Dittmarschen) and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) meaning that the price would be held at £18 per head. Accepted unanimously. Alison Mandeville (Truro/Morlaix) was to talk on the European beaver which had been introduced 18 months ago. She requested a laptop and projector.
The AGM would start at 10.00am. Beatrice to send out information.
ACTION: Beatrice

8. BURSARY
The Bursary had been put “on hold” due to the lack of suggested recipients. However, Callington’s twin town in Germany had rekindled the project and was proposing a Youth Project in August 2020. Barsbüttel was applying for European funding. Callington Community College had been experiencing considerable problems with its European standing and a lack of resources meant that a European experience was not possible. Sue had said she would be attempting to secure funding to support the project. She proposed in principle that TCC should sponsor at least one young person. Steve Daniell (Restormel-Dittmarschen) seconded it. The meeting was supportive of any undertaking which would promote the continued contact between young people in Europe.
9. BOULES COMPETETION 2020
Sue thanked Beatrice for her input into the 2019 competition. Steve Daniell proposed and Vanessa (Redruth) proposed that, due to non-attendance of St Germans, the 2020 competition be held in Truro. Proposed that b7th |June be the date (proposed Beatrice and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix). Agreed unanimously.
10. AOB
France magazine had published an article on 
the origins of twinning.




















DoNM:

17th November

AGM 


Penventon Hotel
2

